Board Meeting of Rotary Club of Western Forsyth held on September 3, 2024

Attendees: DGE Mark Brandon, DG Ron Pierce, Gene Blackwelder, Andrea Misel, Anant Venkataraman, David Hanein, Mike Swain, Scott Ertl, Mike Baley, Dawn Vanorden, Richard Harrington, Frank Crowell and Karen Cox.
 
Our President, Andrea Misel,  welcomed District Governor Ron Pierce to our meeting.  
 
Committee Reports

Treasurer
Anant Venkataraman shared that we have $22,386.19 in our checking account. His report showed that we have enough money to pay our upcoming expenses of Global Grant, Food Pantry donations, Polio Plus contribution, our dues and the expenses for our upcoming Casino Night Fundraiser.
 
Foundation
Richard Harrington reported that our club goals include 100% Paul Harris Fellows, Every Member Donation to Rotary, new Benefactors and Bequest Society members and other goals. He will have Foundation Facts at our meetings to engage members. District Governor Ron Pierce recognized Frank Crowell as a new Paul Harris Society member and Frank Crowell and Anant Venkataraman as Bequest Society Members. Our District Grant is being used for food pantries  for Lewisville Elementary and South Fork Elementary  Schools. The club donated $100 to the Rotary Foundation in honor of our District Governor Ron Pierce.

Membership
David Hanein reported that we have a goal of eight new members. He will have sessions at our meetings about the best ways to invite people to join our club. We have a partnership with the Lewisville Clemmons Chamber, and we are reaching out to their members about joining our club. We are also organizing a membership Discovery Hour with the Clemmons and Reynolda clubs.  Anant shared that our club received a prestigious membership award for being only one of 19 clubs in our Zone that had increased membership for four straight years.
 
Youth Services 
Mike Swain explained our club’s role in tutoring at South Fork and how grateful the faculty and children are. He mentioned that we support food pantries at South Fork and Lewisville Elementary. We award Student of the Month to a student at a local high school. He indicated his interest in starting an Interact Club at Reynolds High School.
 
Fundraising
Casino Night Event Chair Scott Ertl reported that we have sold more than 100 tickets and procured more than 40 prizes for our Casino Night event. He is confident that we will meet our goal of selling 150 tickets.

Service
Mike Baley reported we do microprojects like writing letters to Veterans and assemble Welcome Kits for the SECU Family House. In addition to these projects, we sponsor the Neighborhood Hands Thanksgiving food distribution, organize a community Easter Extravaganza and support community organizations like House of Prayer,  Professionals in Transition and other worthwhile groups.
 
Fellowship
Dawn Vanorden reported that Mike Swain has reserved Forsyth Country Club for our Christmas party on December 10. The cost will be approximately $50 per person.
 
Networking
Karen Cox has organized a Networking Event on September 24 at the Piedmont Federal Clemmons branch. She also noted that she has organized a Love Feast at Unity Moravian Church on October 8 from 5:30 to 7 pm.

President Misel adjourned the meeting
 
 

